
September 5, 2011 – recent development – biopsy  necessary for Annie 

Dear friends and family, 

 
We wanted to let you all know of a recent development with Annie so you can be praying with us. She 
has seen several doctors here in northern KY since we got back to the US.  She had an abnormal PAP and 
other concerning results from tests we had done in Australia on our way home in July.  She had a biopsy 
of the uterus done, and at that time the doc was fearful we were looking at cancer. It was a scary week 
as we waited for the results of that one.  They reported NO cancer; however it is definitely a pre-
cancerous situation.  After seeing that specialist last week, a complete hysterectomy is scheduled for her 
on Tuesday, September 6 at Noon. They will do biopsies as they remove her personal parts (I) and make 
sure there are no cancerous cells.  She should only need to be in the hospital for one night, if all goes as 
we hope.  We'll update you as we know anything more. We are thankful for the "perfect peace" God is 
providing to us as this latest adventure unfolds. We are still waiting for that "dull" newsletter to 
write...  Thanks for praying! 

 
Resting in His loving hands, 

 
Kim & Annie 
 


